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It may be cold outside - I've got my 
warm-ugly hat on, as you see - but 
sailing year 2006 is heating up big 
time.  Sailing Events committee has 
finalized the schedule and volunteer 
sign-up is running rampant - if your 
phone hasn't rung yet pick it up and 

call Mike Dale (Offshore), Tom 
O’Connell (One-Design), Mike 
Toms (Juniors), George Burke 
(Cruising), Mike Calkins (Social), 
or Chip Hall (Grounds) - the earlier 
you sign up the greater your choices 
of dates and activities.  As we all 
know, two days' volunteerism is as 
much a part of being a member of 
FBYC as enjoying a broad reach on 
a clear spring day, and with friends 
to meet and regattas to run it can 
definitely be as much fun. 
ALL HANDS ON DECK!  The 
single most defining event at FBYC 
for years to come launches this 
month.  The Long Range Planning 
Committee determined last year 
that a comprehensive member sur-
vey is essential before developing 
the next revision of FBYC's goals 
and objectives.  Literally hundreds 
of hours have been devoted to the 
professional development of survey 
content and methodology.  The sur-
vey will be conducted online, and 
anyone without online access can 
contact Strother Scott asap to re-
ceive a paper version.  We're seri-
ous about this: we won't burden you 
with detailed planning surveys ex-
cept when necessary, but after the 
changes we've seen over the past 
five years "necessary" is understate-
ment.  And what better way to 
spend a cold winter's evening than 
designing your recreation of the 
future? 
Excuse me, did someone say cold?  
Our unstoppable photographer and 
Laser sailor Jon Deutsch reported a 
successful kickoff of Laser frostbit-
ing in Fishing Bay and announced 

the December 18 inaugural Christ-
mas Cup event.  They do it in Mas-
sachusetts and Annapolis and by 
golly with a heated clubhouse 
there's no reason to wimp out on the 
Piankatank (some of us claim age 
exemption). 
OK, let's just say you choose not to 
race your Laser in December.  At 
FBYC you might choose instead to 
cruise Italy in 2006 on 40’+ yachts 
departing from Naples and touring 
anchorages at such scenic spots as 
Capri, Amalfi, Ischia, Sorrento, and 
Procida.  As I write this article I'm 
in the middle of John Grisham's 
"The Broker" and have convinced 
myself that the Italian language is 
easily acquired, and the Italian life-
style blissfully experienced.  If you 
miss this cruise then be sure to 
catch the next.  Thank you, Way-
land, for your tireless organization 
of these spectacular events. 
Way to go, Junior Team!  CBYRA 
final standings show FBYC in a 
best-ever finish.  Bay-wide, in the 
Optimist fleet, Madeleine Alderman 
placed 20th, Kyle Swenson 21st, 
and Alex Jacob 22nd.  Alex 
O'Toole finished in 6th place in 
420's, and Quentin Jenkins earned 
5th place in Laser Radials. 
Winter Programs are also making 
headlines, with a rules seminar in 
Hampton Jan. 28, author John 
Rousmaniere presenting his 
“Golden Pastimes” program in 
Richmond Feb. 10, race committee 
certification Feb. 18-19, and Ber-
muda High March 3. 
Last month I outlined the quality 
(Continued on page 11) 
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Board Meeting Highlights 

2006 
FBYC Officers 

Commodore 
Lud Kimbrough 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Vice-Commodore 
Alan Heyward 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rear-Commodore 
Ric Bauer  
 
 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
Paul W. Howle, III 
 
 
 
 
 
Secretary 
Steve Gillispie 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Log Streamer 
Vic DeNunzio 

eas, promoting Certification of 
FBYC members who may meet the 
required qualifications for some 
level of US Sailing certification, 
tracking how fleets promote them-
selves and helping Fleet Captains 
do a better job of promotion, serv-
ing in an advisory capacity to the 
Membership Committee for market-
ing FBYC to potential members, 
and determining how the Commit-
tee’s responsibility can be incorpo-
rated into those of existing chairper-
sons in future years. 

REAR COMMODORE –  
Richard A. Bauer, Jr. 

SECRETARY – The following 
Resolutions were presented by the 
Secretary and approved by the 
Board: 

   RESOLUTION to open and in-
spect the contents of the Safe De-
posit Box at First Market Bank. 

   RESOLUTION to vote into Hon-
orary Membership the Fishing Bay 
Yacht Club’s Deltaville neighbors - 
Mr. William R. Moseley, Mrs. Edith 
Moseley, Mr. Edward E. Ralston, 
and Mr. J. B. Richardson. 

   RESOLUTION to vote into mem-
bership all children who have 
reached 10 years of age by January 
1, 2006. 

TREASURER - Charitable contri-
butions to various Deltaville organi-
zations will be made before the end 
of the year. 

HOUSE – Wes Jones met with 
John Koedel, Dixon Cole and Ray 
Toms in order to prepare a schedule 
of what he needs to take care of in 
the coming months. 

DOCKS – Mayo Tabb is obtaining 
quotes for the electrical work at the 
end of the docks. 

GROUNDS - The two dead trees 
on the property have been taken 
down. Insofar as the new property 
is concerned, Phase One of the de-
velopment plan will be completed 

December 8, 2005 
Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. 
by Commodore Lud Kimbrough. 

Lud announced that he has estab-
lished a one-year Participation 
Committee to be chaired by David 
Hazlehurst. David will attend Board 
meetings to report on committee 
activities. Duties will include over-
seeing the Crew Training program, 
overseeing the YMCA Community 
Sailing program, setting up a volun-
teer tracking program to maintain 
lists of volunteers and interest ar-

when the 12 new trees are planted. 
Chip Hall needs volunteers to help 
with building a fence along the west 
section of the parking lot. Strother 
Scott gave an update on the reloca-
tion of the Stove Point Road. His 
contractor has applied for a Land 
Disturbance Permit for tree removal 
only, and he plans on removing the 
trees in the new right-of-way on the 
FBYC and Lot 5 properties before 
Christmas. He anticipates the new 
road will be built in the spring. 

LONG RANGE PLANNING – 
Strother Scott is still working on the 
online survey to send to the mem-
bership. He requested all Board 
members to send him questions and 
issues they would like to see ad-
dressed in the survey. Members will 
be able to obtain a paper survey. 

WINTER PROGRAMS - John 
Rousmaniere will be the speaker at 
the February 10 winter program at 
SunTrust Bank’s 4th floor audito-
rium downtown. The Bermuda 
High Party will be held at Strother 
Scott’s home on March 3. 

HISTORIAN – Jere Dennison pre-
sented a Bylaws change to more 
adequately describe the job duties 
of the club’s Historian. The Board 
approved the following change: 

BYLAWS CHANGE  
DECEMBER 8, 2005 

CODE:   
Underlined, Bold - language that is 
being added 

ITALICIZED SMALL CAPS  - language that is 
being deleted. 

HISTORIAN: The Historian shall 
be appointed by the Commodore. 
HE SHALL WRITE AN ACCOUNT OF THE CLUB'S 

(Continued on page 3) 

Membership 
RESIGNATION:  

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Payne. 
MILITARY:  

Lance Corporal Parke F. Smith, III 
(from membership of Preston S. Smith). 
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ACTIVITIES FOR PRESENTATION AT THE AN-

NUAL MEETING. He shall maintain an 
archive of copies of the Log, news 
clippings and photographs of 
Club activities, and such other 
documents and items relating to 
Club history as specified by the 
Board. He shall be responsible for 
updating and editing Club history 
in the Yearbook, and for submit-
ting articles on Club history for 
publication in the Log or on the 
Club website when relevant top-
ics may be of interest to the mem-
bership. He shall be responsible 
for managing the decorative 
items that are permanently dis-
played within the clubhouses or 
on Club grounds to ensure their 
compatibility with the Club’s 
mission and history. He shall be 
responsible for the management 
of the Club’s library. THE HISTORY 
SHALL BE MAINTAINED IN A SEPARATE BINDER 
AND SHALL INCLUDE THE ROSTER OF THE 
BOARD, THE RACING SCHEDULE, COPIES OF 
MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY BOARD MEETINGS 
AND THE ANNUAL MEETING, BULLETINS AND 
COPIES OF THE LOG, AND A SCRAPBOOK OF 
PERTINENT NEWS CLIPPINGS AND PHOTO-
GRAPHS OF CLUB ACTIVITIES. THE HISTORY 
SHALL BE FILED IN THE CLUB'S ARCHIVES AT 
THE END OF THE ANNUAL MEETING. 

Jere reported that 300-350 books 
have now been donated for the Dan 
Austin Library and the library will 
be carpeted in January. A plaque is 
also being prepared for the door. 

VICE COMMODORE – ALLAN 
M. HEYWARD, JR. 

OFFSHORE DIVISION – Alex 
Alvis reported that his group has 
been making calls to line up volun-
teers for social and race commit-
tees. David Hinckle now has the 
new laptop computer that will be 
used by race committees. 

ONE DESIGN DIVISION – Brad 
Squires is learning to use the scor-
ing software. Tom O’Connell has 
almost completed filling race com-
mittee slots. 

CRUISING DIVISION – Plans 

(Board Mgt. Highlights; Cont. from page 2) 
are underway for next season’s 
cruises. 

JUNIOR DIVISION – Eric Pow-
ers reported that two junior coaches 
from Argentina have been hired for 
the 2006 season. Eric met with Jeb 
Beyers, Headmaster of Christ 
Church School, and they discussed 
opportunities for cooperative pro-
grams between the school and 
FBYC.  

FLEET LT. –Brooks Zerkel, with 
help from Mike Dale and race 
chairs, will determine what needs to 
be done to have the boats ready for 
race days. He is also working with 
the Flag officers on the purchase of 
another boat. 

CBYRA DELEGATE – Tom Rob-
erts attended the Annual Meeting of 
CBYRA and he has the schedules 
from other Bay yacht clubs. As Re-
gion 4 Vice President, Tom must 
schedule the awards party and 
would like to hold it at the club 
early in 2006. 

PARTICIPATION – David Hazle-
hurst and Strother Scott attended 
the US Sailing 2005 One-Design 
Sailing Symposium in Annapolis 
November 19-20. There were a 
number of ideas presented at the 
meeting that David will incorporate 
in his plans to increase participation 
in our sailing events. He also wel-
comes ideas on how to attract new 
members into our club. Allan Hey-
ward advised that the planning and 
management of the Stingray Point 
Regatta is being transferred back to 
the club from the group that has 
organized it for a number of years. 
Members of that group will con-
tinue to be involved but will not 
shoulder the full responsibility of 
the event. 

 

There being no additional business, 
the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 
p.m.  ☺ 

FALL CLEANUP 
-THANKYOU- 

Chip Hall. 
On November 19th a dozen faithfuls 
showed up for our fall cleanup.  For 
some reason there were more leaves 
still on the oaks than were on the 
ground, however our leaf crew (Ric 
and Sharon Bauer, Parker Cassidy, 
Mike Dale, Mike Miller, Ed O'Con-
ner and Kelly O'Toole) raked and 
blew a huge amount of those on the 
parking lot, along Fishing Bay Road, 
around Fannie's House and the main 
club house into a pile and disposed 
of about a dozen trailer loads.  Fan-
nie's hedge got its fall trim, and Les-
lie Bowie, Bill Bowie, and Jane Hall 
gave the Davidson Garden east of 
the main clubhouse a wonderful 
cleaning and dressing.  Mike Miller 
installed a permanent cover over a 
subsurface water valve, and Dixon 
Cole and Ken Odell spread several 
loads of topsoil on the south half of 
the new lot.  While we didn't have a 
huge turn-out,  this bunch did a great 
job, and thanks go out to all who did 
lend their time , energy and exper-
tise.  ☺ 

NEW PRODUCT IN US SAILING'S 
STORE - ADVANCED OPTI BOAT 

HANDLING DVD 
A new way of working on boat han-
dling has arrived in the US SAIL-
ING store: the Advanced Opti Boat 
Handling DVD. Tacks, jibes, 720s, 
double tacks, mark roundings, and 
on-the-water sprit-vang adjustments 
are all explained in different condi-
tions. Coaches Alejandro Sole and 
Gonzalo Pollitzer have invited some 
of the best sailors in the world in 
order to create this Advanced Boat 
Handling DVD. Filmed with on-
board cameras and a simultaneous 
outside camera, the material con-
tained in the DVD has no precedent. 
Visit the US SAILING store at 
http://store.ussailing.org to order the 
Advanced Opti Boat Handling 
DVD. ($35 for US SAILING mem-
bers, $45 for non-members). ☺ 
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FBYC History…. 

The Commodore’s Song 
Jere Dennison 

Recently I was lamenting to our newly minted Commodore that we did not have a written copy of Mac Welford’s 
traditional ditty sung at our Annual Meetings for 50 years.  Mac was a founding member of our Club in 1939 and 
served as Historian until his death in the 1990s.  His musical presentation was based on the old sea chanty “Blow 
the Man Down,” and was sung in his unforgettable sonorous baritone with the accompaniment of the band playing 
the tune and the audience singing the chorus after each verse.   

The preamble to the “Commodore’s Song” explained that it was hypothetically based on all of our Past Commo-
dores being becalmed aboard a sailboat with a large quantity of rum. Each year the club members waited eagerly 
as a new verse was added.  Unfortunately, as the years dragged by, so did the song lengthen and interest in its re-
cital waned.  I believe the tradition mercifully ended by mutual consent between Mac and the Board about 1989. 

After searching Mac’s club papers that FBYC recovered after his death, we have now located a partial version 
covering the years 1939 – 1974 which is being reprinted below.  If anyone can fill in the blanks for the remaining 
years, please let me know. 

(Start Here) 

Cocktail Hour has Begun 
Said Commodore Reid Dunn 
 
<<Chorus:  Way, Aye… 
            Blow the Man Down>> 
 
Don’t take me to Dry Land  
Begged Commodore Ryland 
 
Batten the Hatches Down 
Cried Commodore Hutcheson 
 
And we’ll all Stay Merry 
Said Commodore Day Loury 
 
I’ll drink all you’ve Got 
Bragged Commodore  Scott 
 
Oh!  I’m feeling so Rosy 
Beamed Commodore Moseley 
 
Oh! Down with the Jibson 
Cried the Captain to Gibson 
 
Throw away the Propeller 
Urged Commodore McCullough 
 
Oh, I’m making Leeway 
Cried Commodore Jean Ray 
 
To drink you must Say Less 
Warned Commodore Bayliss 

Oh! I’ve taught the Club Lots 
Bragged Commodore Herb Potts 
 
So we’re all in a Fix 
Sighed Commodore Hicks 
 
My drinking I’m Flouting 
Said Commodore Roughton 
 
Then stop and have a Few 
Invited Howard McCue 
 
Let’s join in a Song Fest 
Urged Commodore Converse 
 
 
I’m logging my Noggin 
On a curve said Jack Hoggan 
 
Then set your course Leeward 
Warned Commodore Hubard 
 
A toast to this gay Bunch 
Cried Commodore Ray Munsch 
 
Dunk a fair weather Sailor 
In brine, said Chuck Raynor 
 
Hand me a drink in the quart-
style 
Cried Commodore Schwarzschild 
 
We’re one Club in Millions 

 
Bragged Commodore Fred Wil-
liams 
 
Oh! Don’t let the Bar Rove 
Urged Commodore Frank 
Hargrove 
 
Let’s sail on to Paris 
With the girls, said Bill Harris 
 
Our Club is the Tops 
For Sailors, cried Potts 
 
We’ve drunk a case and a Fifth 
Bragged Commodore Mason 
Smith 
 
Oh, how I dread Dawn 
Cried Commodore Fred Warne 
 
Then take some rye and mix it 
Prescribed Dr. Hiram Pritchard 
 
Then fill the Commodore’s Bowl 
It’s empty I’m Told 
 
(A Note of Reassurance: For those 
of you who believe that your cur-
rent Historian may be tempted to 
resurrect the Commodore’s Song at 
our Annual Meeting, fear not.   It 
won’t happen on my watch.) ☺ 
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FBYC Winter Program 

The Golden Pastime 
Speaker:  John Rousmaniere 

 
Author of  22 sailing books, including: 

In a Class by Herself: The Yawl Bolero and the Passion for Craftsmanship 
Sleek 

Fastnet, Force 10 
The Low Black Schooner 

A Berth to Bermuda: 100 Years of the World’s Classic Ocean Race 

Fishing Bay Yacht Club is pleased to host John Rousmaniere at our annual Winter Program on Friday, 
February 10, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. at the 4th Floor Auditorium of SunTrust’s Headquarters Building (10th and 
Main Streets in downtown Richmond.) 
 
One of the best known and most prolific writers on the sea, writer-historian-sailor John Rousmaniere has 
written 22 books and hundreds of articles. His most recent book is In a Class by Herself: The Yawl Bolero 
and the Passion of Craftsmanship, a biography of one of the finest of all American yachts and the people 
who made and restored her (including FBYC member Rives Potts.) Rousmaniere’s book Sleek is a collec-
tion of breathtaking photographs of classic yachts. He has written three histories of the America’s Cup, 
including a biography of the yacht America, The Low Black Schooner. He is now at work on the centen-
nial history of the Newport-Bermuda ocean race. 
 
In his talk at the FBYC Winter Program entitled The Golden Pastime, Rousmaniere will present a beauti-
fully illustrated survey of great yachts, great sailors, great races and the great photographers who recorded 
them. 

Date: February 10, 2006    Time: 7:00 p.m. 

Place:  4th Floor Auditorium of SunTrust’s Headquarters Building, 10th and Main Streets, Richmond 

Parking:  Free at SunTrust Parking Deck on Cary Street between 9th and 10th Streets 

Cost:  FBYC Members: $15.00: Non-members: $ 20.00; Under 12 Years: $ 10.00 
Light snacks/ Cash bar 

Reservations:  Available to FBYC members on FBYC website 

Inquiries:  Cam Hoggan at 804-285-6443 or jchoggan@aol.com 
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Member Survey coming to you in January 
By Strother Scott 

In early January, our vendor Zoomerang will distribute electronically the long promised long-range planning committee's 
member survey. So that you can be assured the message is not spam or a virus, the following describes the appearance of 
the email: 
From: Mary R. Spencer [maryspencer.fbyc@comcast.net]  
Subject: FBYC Member Survey 

Dear <Nickname> <Last name> (as you are listed in the Yearbook) followed by a short introductory paragraph and then 
you are asked to click the link to begin the survey. The link will begin http://www.zoomerang.com/survey....  
When you have about 15 minutes free, please click on that link and proceed through the pages of the survey answering 
the questions. Questions proceeded by asterisks are required and can not be skipped. 
The vendor will send out similar email reminders from time to time to those who have not responded. Our goal is to 
complete the responses in January so our professional volunteer can analyze the results and distribute an overview of the 
responses to all. We will keep your individual responses confidential. There will be an opportunity for you to make sug-
gestions or comments regarding various activities at FBYC, and those comments will be shared with the responsible offi-
cers on a no-name basis. 
If you require a non-electronic copy of the survey, please call me please call Strother Scott at 804-780-3271 and I will 
send it to you - but the printed survey is much harder to complete!  
The survey results will be a key element of the FBYC Long Range plan we hope to complete this coming summer. 
Thank you in advance for completing it and giving us your best ideas! ☺ 

Urbanna Oyster Festival Cruise 2005 
Tad Thompson 

The weather cooperated for a beauti-
ful Indian summer cruise to Urbanna 
for the Oyster festival.  My partner, 
Read Branch, and I made the 24 nm 
trip Friday afternoon on “Swim Call” 
with a boatload of guests, all but 
three of whom abandoned ship that 
evening.  It was a delightful sail with 
10-15 kts of breeze from the SW al-
most all the way.  On Saturday, we 
were joined by Sam and Nancy Sto-
akley as well as Steve Gillispie on 
their boats, with Wayland Rennie 
and Elizabeth Flemming along as 
crew.  Folks enjoyed the ample food 
at the festival, some took in the after-

noon parade, 
and then we 
were treated 
to drinks at 
Bob Monta-
gue's home.  
We then en-
joyed a buf-
fet supper at 
his son (and 
new yacht 
club mem-
ber) Latane's 
place, next 
door.  
 A good time 

was had by all, and the return sail on 
Sunday was equally enjoyable.  We 
encountered a bit of rollicking to-
ward the end of the cruise as the 
wind picked up out of the SW neces-
sitating a number of beats from 
Stingray Point into Fishing Bay.  ☺ 
 

Tortola Trip 
Vic DeNunzio 

On November 5th Mistress Mallika, 
an Oyster 62, sailed from the Pianka-
tank River to Hampton and then to 
Tortola, BVI.  I crewed on this ex-
tremely pleasant 1400 nm passage. 
Winds and seas were generally light 
until we were within 100 nm of Tor-

tola.  Highlights of the trip were the 
enjoyable conversations, the great 
meals including a 30 pound dolphin 
(mahi-mahi) caught and prepared for a 
“gourmet” crew, chores which helped 
pass the time, and, of course, the daily 
movies. 
After 6 days and 17 hours, we dropped 
anchor off the north end of Peter Island 
at 1 am.  I stayed for 4 more days and 
had some wonderful sailing with East-
erly winds of 20 –35 knots – where 
was this wind when we needed it. 
The Caribbean 1500 left 2 days after 
us and had light winds for only 2 days 
followed be 25 to 35 knot winds for 
the remainder of their passage.  Timing 
is everything. 
On a very sad note, Hal Sutphen, our 
friend from the RRYC and expert 
Ocean Cruiser, died in his sleep in 
Tortola. He sailed to Tortola with 
Steve Black and spent several days 
there before this tragedy.   He was very 
active in the West Marine Ocean 
Cruising events, and did a FBYC 1000 
nm cruise to New England in his boat 
several years ago.  Hal truly will be 
missed in the yachting world.  There is 
a nice writeup on Hal at  
www.carib1500.com/c1500/ 
HalSutphen.htm.  ☺ 
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Bringing Beneteau Back to Deltaville. 
Bringing Annapolis Yacht Sales…… South 
Committed to Service and Excellence     
                

Want to Race?    Beneteau First Series     
Want to Cruise?  Beneteau, Sabre and Wauquiez 
Want Speed?      Beneteau Power  - Swift Trawler 42,  
                             Antares, Flyer 12 
Want Used?         Brokerage boats in Deltaville and  
                             Annapolis. 

 
 We can meet your boating needs, and …. 

we’d love to meet you. 
Stop by our office at Deltaville Marina on  

Jackson Creek. 
(804) 776 7575      
jonathan@annapolisyachtsales.com 

Swift Trawler 42 

First 36.7  

 
 

SUTHERLAND 
Private waterfront setting with historic home 
on 19.7 acres just outside the village of 
Mathews on the Chesapeake Bay.  Includes 
guest cottage and stunning landscaping.  
$1,450,000 

Hunter C. Davidson 434-951-4189 
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January 2006 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

 EXCLUSIVE VIRGINIA FULL LINE 

DEALER FOR HUNTER SAILBOATS 
• New VA Jeanneau  
• DealerBrokerage Sail & Power 
• Dealer for Fisher Panda Generators 
• Yanmar Diesel Dealer, Parts and 
 Service 
• 35 Ton Travel Lift 
• ASA Sailing School 
• Sail Charters 
• Family Owned & Operated for 3  
 Generations 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Norton's Yacht Sales, Inc. 
Deltaville, VA (804) 776-9211 

www.nortonyachts.com 
#1 Dealer in USA Sales for Hunter Marine 

#1 Dealer in Customer Service for Hunter Marine  
for 13 Consecutive Years  

Happy New 
Year 
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Tradewinds 

For Rent:  Windmill Point Beach 
Front Condominium available for rent. 
Incredible views of the Rappahannock 
River, Chesapeake Bay, sunsets and 
Windmill Point Marina. Condominium 
offers 2 bed rooms, 2 full baths, swim-
ming pool and full access to the beach. 
Only 25 minutes from FBYC by car or 
power boat. Currently available Junior 
Week. $850.00 per week.  
Call Michael Calkins at (804) 387-
9711 or (804) 285-2744. 
For Rent: Waterfront Naples, Florida 
condo, all amenities, walk to 5th Ave-
nue and beach. Reserve now for next 
winter. $3,000. mo. Mary Buxton 804-
758-3287 or  email to 
mbuxton@oasisonline.com. 
Older Opti For Sale: Sail No. 1974, 
with some damage to bow that has 
been fully repaired.  Great price. 
 Perfect for a new user for Junior 
Week. Must sell: $400  Call Murray 
Wright at 804-783-1103; or email  to 
mwright@wrightrobinson.com   
For Rent: Small 1 bedroom bunga-
low apartment.$300 per week or $600 
per month.  Call Paul Howle.  Cell: 
804-240-7933. 
For Sale: Inflatable West Marine 7 
1/2' red rubber inflatable with folding 
plywood floor and motor mount rated 

at two h.p.. Lightly used; still in great 
shape: $100.00 dollars.  Contact Bob 
Graham @ 804-282-7407 evenings. 
Babysitters: Babysitters available in the 
Deltaville area.  Experienced & respon-
sible 17 year old twin girls-Sophie & 
Peyton Curdts.  Call 804-776-9589. Par-
ents: Bill & Blair Curdts. 
For Sale: Ornamental Grasses,  
 Locally grown, hardy varieties. Perfect 
for sea-scapes.  Available in early 
spring. Call Bob Kates at 804-776-6950 
or fma@oonl.com for more information. 
For Sale:  Dinghy.  One well used in-
flatable dinghy and 5 hp Evinrude mo-
tor.  Foot pump, oars, gas can come with 
it.  Call Ric @ 804-644-0049 or 804-
769-4293  
 For Rent: Two adj. Condos at Jackson 
Crk Hbr.(connect. or sep.): Upstairs 
Waterfront Flat (Unit 14): Massive deck 
overlooks Jcksn Crk.: 2 BDRM with Qn. 
and Twns., plus Qn. Murph/bed, 2 
Bthrm ($1,050 wk.). Adjacent Townhse 
(Unit 12): 3 BDRM with Qn., 4 Bks., 2 
Twns. ($1,050 wk.). Both connected 
($1800 wk.). 4 wk. term for the wkly. 
cost of 3 (in season).  Dock, Pool, Ten-
nis. Ct., Wshr/Dryr, Gas Grill, Cent. A/
C and CATV.  Trans. slips avail. from 
Assn.  Much lower monthly rates off 
season (Oct-May) (avail. now).  Town-
hse not generally avail. Jr. Week.  Call 
Noel Clinard (804) 285-0299(H), (804) 
788- 8594(O) or  e-mail  ncl i -
nard@hunton.com. 
For Sale:  Trailex TX-200 aluminum 
Laser/Sunfish trailer. Needs repair.  
$50.00. e-mail Brad Squires for details, 
bsquires@tni.net. 
For Rent: Hilton Head-Sea Pines 
Oceanfront:  Newly re-build from 
ground up in Turtle Lane on Sea Pines 
Gold Coast.  Nifty beach decks, pool 
and extensive features. Available year 
round.  Contact Nancy Brubaker for 
photos and details. msnwb@yahoo.com 
(804) 776-7182. 
For Sale:  Wahoo 1850 Sportfish.  
Twin Consoles, Bimini top, rated for 10 
persons.  115 HP Yamaha.  Great all-
around runabout.  $9,500.  Call Sibyl 
Rose at 804-514-1221. 
For Sale: PATRIOT,  J/29, # 257, is 
for sale.  This is an opportunity to buy a 
proven race boat in turn-key condition 
and travel-ready.  Masthead-outboard 
configuration.  Great inventory of Quan-

To place an ad or submit an 
article,  please contact: 
 Vic DeNunzio 
 13441 Torrington Drive 
 Midlothian,  VA  23113 
Phone:  (804) 794-1286 
e-mail:  vdenunzio@erols.com 
 
Tradewinds is for the exclusive use 
of members. Ads are run for 3 
months and can be renewed by re-
quest.  NO COMMERCIAL ADS 
ARE ALLOWED.   
The deadline for The Log is the 
20th.  Items received after the 20th 
may not be published in the next 
month. All Articles Welcome! 

    BURGEES For Sale 
XSmall 8"   x 12" $  15 
Small 10" x 15" $  18 
Medium12" x 18" $  20 
Large 16" x 24" $  26 
X-Large24" x 36" $  62 

Prices include shipping and han-
dling. Make checks payable to 
FBYC. 
              % FBYC 
               P.O. Box 29186 
               Richmond, VA  23242 

FBYC Foldover Note Cards 
by 

Margaret Lundvall 
 2 packets for $10 

(10 cards to a packet) 

tum sails.  Full Nexus instruments.  
Many rigging upgrades. Recent awlgrip 
topsides and VC teflon bottom.  Triple 
axel trailer, custom mast supports, keel 
and rudder bags.  8 hp outboard.  Ask-
ing $40,000.  Contact Case Whittemore 
at 804-683-8642 or whittemo-
rec@comcast.net for detailed descrip-
tion and photos. 
For Sale:  Optimist, $500  White Hull 
with Blue Deck, Wooden Blades, Blade 
Bag, all equipment, 2 sails (one fairly 
new).   Formerly raced at FBYC as 
“Fly By” and “Slot Machine”.  Perfect 
for Beginning sailor at Junior Week.  
Call Rob Slotnick @ 804-241-6904 or 
email: rob@rockwoodinc.net. 

Save the Date 
 

FBYC Bermuda High 
Party 

Date: Friday, March 3, 2006 at 
7:00 p.m. 

Place: Strother & Evie Scott’s 
Home 

St. Andrew’s Lane 

Details:  To come in February 
Log 

Cam Hoggan, Event Chair 
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Gloucester Area 
804.693.0808 

Richmond Area 
804.266.8577 

www.dominionheatingair.com 

Justin D. Nelson 
Partner 

The service level you expect 
in Richmond is  

Now at the Rivah! 

 Where is Your Sailboat? 
Deep water pier with 2 slips on Jackson Creek.  
Nicely elevated +/-1.79 acres with wide view of 
Jackson Creek and easy access to Chesapeake 
Bay.  Fishing Bay Yacht Club nearby.  Location, 
location, location. Plus 2 houses for total  of 
+/- 4600 sq. ft. and 2 garages for total of 5 bays.  
Good drinking water.  Lovely seasonal flowers 
and pretty walking paths.  Possible to incorporate 
2 houses into single residence.  Architectural 
plans on file. Lots of opportunity, rental potential.  
Plenty of space for friends and family.  Dock your 
sailboat at your backdoor.  

Offered at $1,495,000. 

FRANK HARDY, INC., REALTORS  
Virginia's premier real estate firm specializing in country, estate 

and waterfront properties  
Chesapeake Bay Office  

16945 General Puller Highway, P.O. Box 1024 
Deltaville, VA 23043 

Elizabeth Johnson 
Managing Broker/Owner 

Office (804) 776-8100 
Cell (804) 240-5909   

See all Frank Hardy, Inc. Properties at 
www.WaterfrontandEstate.com 

Paid Coach in Training Position 
FBYC is looking for a responsible Coach in Training to as-
sist with our 2006 Junior Program from mid June till early 
August. CIT will assist Head and Assistant Coaches with 
teaching beginner level students basic sailing at FBYC. No 
travel required. Other responsibilities will include assisting 
Club Manager with maintenance and operations. Applicants 
must be at least 18 years old, have a valid drivers license and 
experience with Optimist dinghies. Access to local housing 
required during the week.  

Those interested should contact FBYC Junior Division 
Commander Eric Powers at 804-798-6525.☺ 
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www.latellsails.com 

Ullman Sails Virginia 
Deltaville / Irvington 

804-776-6151 

••New Racing SailsNew Racing Sails  

••New Cruising SailsNew Cruising Sails  

••Yacht CanvasYacht Canvas  

••Complete Sail & Canvas ServiceComplete Sail & Canvas Service  

••Sail and Canvas WashingSail and Canvas Washing  

In by Monday - Out by Friday! 

objectives for FBYC in 2006: stable, capable, and reliable.  
Let's acknowledge a great success that you hold right in 
your hand - the "Log".  Vic has elevated our monthly 
newsletter to a quality standard envied by many commer-
cial publications.  Those of us who are relentlessly flogged 
by his deadlines know all too well that we can count on the 
Log to arrive at the very first of the month (it is stable).  
The Log has upgraded to dramatically improved graphical 
images through film-based production and can be viewed 
in color from the FBYC website 
(capable).  The Log offers high-value 
features and articles each month, 
with topics well-organized and easy 
to find, and you can always review 
past issues from our website's “Our 
Club” page (reliable).  Some time 
ago we surveyed to find out if the 
Log should be converted to a web-
only format, and one of you said, 
"no, I like to curl up and read the 
Log as I go to sleep."  We learned 
how important a printed version 
was.  
Thanks for the feedback.  Don't forget the membership sur-
vey – it’s a call to duty.  ☺ 

(From the Quarterdeck;  Continued from page 1) 

Volunteerism 
David Hazlehurst 

Fishing Bay Yacht Club is a "participation" club. Our Racing and Social events are run by members without paid 
help. Membership assistance is crucial. New members as well as old are expected to provide at least two (2) days' 
service to one of the committees shown in the attached membership application. 
This wording, copied from page 11 of of the 2005 Sailing Events Book is included in the form candidates submit in 
applying for membership. Given the number of sailing and social events we have scheduled for 2006 there are ample 
opportunities for all members to meet their two days annual commitment. Volunteers are currently being sought for 
both race committee duty and for after race socials, and their names will be published in the Sailing Events book that 
will be mailed to members in March. Major events which attract far more participants than our one day races are 
Opening Day, Rosegill, the Fourth of July Long Distance Race, the Annual One Design and Stingray Regattas, and 
the Awards Dinner all of which require many more helpers. Beyond these activities Spring and Fall Grounds clean-
ups are regular events plus help is needed with special projects, most recently for work parties building or rebuilding 
fences.  
The only volunteer activity that requires experience is race committee duty, and here we ask our Race Chairs to re-
cruit at least two experienced helpers to work with up to 3 newcomers. For almost any other task members almost 
certainly have gained all the experience they could ever need from working in and around their homes. 
So what, you might say, we're hearing the same old tune. This time there is a new twist, we are working on becoming 
an equal opportunity employer, namely working to insure that members who have never been asked to serve are not 
overlooked. Please be prepared for your invitation, and if you are already committed on the day you are asked to 
help, give your caller dates when you are available. When we hosted the Optimist Atlantic Coast Regatta in October 
2004 we needed more help than our regulars could provide; we got all the help we needed by digging deeper into the 
organization than we had ever done before, suggesting our biggest recruiting problem could well be that we don't do 
enough asking. We are working to change that.  ☺ 
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